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	NEWSBULLETIN No. 11
May 9, 2008



JUNE 1ST - DEADLINE – SUBMISSION OF PD APPLICATIONS
Teachers wishing to apply for PD funds should note that the deadline to do so this year is June 1 before the summer break although the PD year runs from July 1 to June 30. Funds for the current academic year will be used for activities that take place before June 30.  Money used during July and August will be deducted from your funds for the following academic year. If you are planning on combining your PD funds, and if you intend to attend a conference next year, you should make the request to combine 3 years prior to June 1. Normally, teachers are allowed to combine funds one year in advance. Please describe the event and its approximate date where possible.
ENTENTE NUMBER 12 (aka 173 hours)

The Lettre d’entente requires information to be sent to the college administration in two stages: 

Before the beginning of the Academic year, each department submits an activity distribution plan (Form D). This can be done on one Form D per department if the department chooses one activity. Last year the college administration asked for Form D to be attached to the annual report. 

After the activity, a Form E has to be submitted by each teacher. 

However, according to an agreement made last year (and renewed for next year at the CRT of May 1), individual teachers are no longer required to make out a Form E. Instead, the coordinator will report for the teachers as a group in a Form E to be attached to the annual report. So for Entente Number 12, both the Form E (which has to be submitted to report on the activities done this year) and Form D (to report on the activities that will be done for next year) will be submitted on behalf of the department members collectively by the Coordinator as part of the Annual Report of the department. 
	‘END OF YEAR’  HAPPY HOUR/BBQ 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 14TH AT 4:30 PM 

NORTH SIDE OF SPORTS COMPLEX


THE TEACHING PROFESSION DOCUMENT

The final English version of the Teaching Profession document has been sent to all coordinators with a request that it be forwarded to all department members. This is the final document submitted by the Parity Committee (MELS, Federation of Colleges, FAC, FEC, FNEEQ) on the teaching profession. At its last meeting on April 8, the Vanier College Board of Directors voted against the following motion despite support for the motion from the VCTA members and the local administration members: 

“the Board of Directors of Vanier College recognizes the necessity of concrete actions to value and enhance the college teaching profession and calls on the Minister to follow up the work of the joint committee in order to find solutions to the most serious problems singled out in the report”.  Since the Board meeting, both Academic Council and Joint Coordinators are asking that the Vanier Board reconsider the motion at its next meeting. 
LIONEL GROULX TEACHERS’ ASSOCIATION
The Lionel Groulx Teachers’ Association voted 176-13 to leave FAC.  They will be holding an affiliation vote next week.

